
To Whom it May Concern- 
  
I have been informed by a fellow hat manufacturer, Fiesta Hat Co.of Phoenix, AZ, that the House is 
considering HR4583.   
 
Both our businesses are concerned about this bill.  As small business domestic manufacturers of this 
product we are already plagued with an uneven playing field from imports.  We do not feel that giving 
them the additional incentive of lower tariff is fair to SMALL U.S. BUSINESSES. 
 
Please consider the consequences. 
 
The other small business that would be affected are 
F & M Headwear, of Pennsylvania 
Shady Brady of California 
Star Binding of MO 
 
This is just a partial list of many small businesses that make this identical product  (or supplier to us) right 
here in the USA. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Michele Goodman 
President  
Atlas Headwear, Inc. 
Member of American Apparel and Footwear Association 
Arlington VA 
 


